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Governing Board Regular Meeting of May 28, 2008 
 
The Contra Costa Community College District (CCCCD) Governing Board met in the George 
R. Gordon Education Center on May 28, 2008.  The regular meeting began with a closed 
session at 5:00 p.m., followed by open session at 6:00 p.m.   
 
Highlights of the meeting are: 
 
Recognition For Outgoing Student Trustee 
The Governing Board presented outgoing Student Trustee Pamela Hampton with a plaque in 
appreciation for her contributions during the past year. 
 
CSUEB Responds to Governing Board Questions 
California State University East Bay President Dr. Mohammed Qayoumi and Vice President, 
Planning and Enrollment Management Dr. Linda Dalton, continued the discussion of their proposal 
to offer lower division courses at their Concord campus. 
 
New Agreements Approved 
The Governing Board approved a number of agreements including the following: 
 

• A DVC renewal of the Dental Hygiene affiliation agreement with the University of 
California, San Francisco School of Dentistry; 

 
• A new CCC Office of Research and Development agreement to develop and 

process 50,000 surveys in English and Spanish for the West Contra Costa Unified 
School District; 

 
• A new District multi-year agreement with the Contra Costa County, Office of the 

Sheriff to provide police dispatching services for Los Medanos College and the San 
Ramon Center; and 

 
• A new LMC agreement with Contra Costa County, Employment and Human 

Services Department to provide Bridge and Pre-Bridge Programs for disadvantaged, 
foster care and out-of-school youth. 

 
Approval of New DVC Degrees and Certificates Offered 
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The Governing Board approved the following new degrees and certificates: 
 

• New Associate of Arts degrees in: 
o English 
o Humanities 
o Political Science 
o Psychology 
o Social-Cultural Geography 

 
• New Associate of Science degrees in: 

o Behavioral Health 
o Early Childhood Education 
o Meteorology 
o Photovoltaic Systems 
o Physical Geography 

 
• New Certificates of Achievement in: 

o Music Industry Studies 
o Photovoltaic Systems 

 
Call For A Governing Board Election 
The Governing Board approved a resolution ordering the Superintendent of Schools of 
Contra Costa County to call a Governing Board election for Wards 2 and 5 on Tuesday, 
November 4, 2008. 
 
Construction Completed On New LMC Science Building 
The Governing Board accepted the contract work completed by S.J. Amoroso Construction 
Company on the new LMC Science Building and directed the District to file the necessary 
completion notice. 
 
District Retirees Remembered 
The Governing Board adjourned the meeting in honor of the following District employees 
who recently passed away: 

• E. Marguerite Smith, retired DVC biology and health science instructor 
• Don Brunner, retired DVC chemistry instructor 
• J.D. Banks, retired CCC athletic equipment manager 
• George Frakes, retired CCC business director 

 
 

Upon approval at the next regular meeting, complete Governing Board minutes for this meeting 
will be posted at: http://www.4cd.net/governing_board/minutes07_08.asp 

 
 

THE NEXT REGULAR MEETING OF THE GOVERNING BOARD 
WILL BE HELD ON JUNE 25, 2008, AT 6:00 P.M. 

IN THE GEORGE R. GORDON EDUCATION CENTER, 
500 COURT STEET, MARTINEZ, CALIFORNIA 


